
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, JUNE 25, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta 

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

  President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 12, 2018 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

 Tony Centeno thanked those City Council members who attended the event last Saturday.  He also 

invited a member of the governing body to join the Soup Kitchen board of directors. 

 

The Clerk reviewed changes to the agenda since the June 18 work session.  A revised version of 

Resolution No. 2019-275, granting the renewal of alcoholic beverage licenses for the licensing period July 1, 

2019 to June 30, 2020, was provided.  It adds several licensees who provided the missing items since last week’s 

work session.  Resolution No. 2019-277, authorizing special law enforcement officers for the year 2019, was 

added. 

 

The Clerk reminded everyone that the quarterly Board of Health meeting next Tuesday will begin at 

5:30 p.m.  He also noted that he will administer the oath of office to new firefighters at the beginning of the 

regular meeting on July 23.  July has five Tuesdays and no meeting is scheduled for July 30. 

 

Councilman Acosta reported that the Planning Board approved the medical marijuana facility on the 

Boulevard during a special meeting conducted prior to this meeting. 

 

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman 

Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

         Councilwoman Arthur  

        Councilman Franceschini 

        Councilman Vargas 

        President Spinelli 

      

 

 

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

   

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


